November 5t 2021

North Country Educational Radio

262 cottage st

Littleton NH 03561

RE: ASSURENCE TO USE PROPERTY FOR RADIO
Dear Board of Directors,

| Dave Desmarais herby grant North Country Educational Radio permission to represent in any
application filed with the Federal Communication Commission “FCC" that the organization has
reasonable assurance to enter into a good faith lease negotiation for a tower/antenna and transmitter
and housing including all equipment needed at my property of 000 Long Hill Rd in Concord VT.

Once a construction permit had been received please contact Dave Desmarais 603-259-6644 or email at
dave9384@yahoo.com And we can work out the details of the lease.

I will do whatever is needed to help out this organization | believe in the mission and will make any
arrangements to see this works well as possible.

Thank you and looking forward to this Project
Sincerely,

Dave Desmarais



